
Bilingual support from Portsmouth EMAS 
If you have a child with English as Additional Language (EAL) in your setting who you feel would benefit from bilingual support (see our referral pathway), please fill in the referral form attached and return to EMAS.  

As you might be aware, EMAS is commissioned to work with children in nursery settings and schools up to the age of 16 so the demand for bilingual support across the city is very high and it might therefore not be possible to immediately meet the needs of the child/ren in your settings. However, we endeavour to support you in the best way we can; either through regular support or one-off visits. Also, due to limited funding, we have to concentrate our support on children in their last year before they start school. However, in certain circumstances, we might be able to offer one-off support to younger children to settle a child and/or explain routines and procedures to parents/carers. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that some parents of children with EAL are unaware of the process they must follow for their children to start school in September 2022. As you know the admission forms must be received at Portsmouth City Council by Saturday 15th January 2022, otherwise they will be classed as a late application. If you haven’t already done so, could you please be pro-active in encouraging all parents to complete school application forms as soon as possible, and in addition, support parents with EAL either by explaining the process and signposting them to the admissions office or by helping them to complete the forms if necessary. If you already have a Bilingual Learning Assistant (BLA) working in partnership with your setting, please ask them to support this process in the parents’ home language. If you haven’t got bilingual support but would need help in communicating with parents, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
With best wishes for a happy Christmas! 

If you have any further questions, please contact:

Ruth Nabholz Duncan, BLA Manager - Ethnic Minority Achievement Service (EMAS)
T: 023 9273 3130

E: ruth.nabholz-duncan@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

